DECATUR COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
September 21, 2009

The Decatur County Commissioners opened their September 21st, 2009 meeting with the following present: Jerome
Buening-President, John Richards, Rick Nobbe and Bridgett Weber — Auditor

The September 8th 2009 meeting minutes were approved as read.

Mark Mohr - Highway Superintendent reported that work on Bridge #30 will start this week. Mr. Mohr also discussed
the road settlement with REX. Approximately $950,000.00 is the most recent proposal as a settlement figure. Mr. Mohr
is also working with REX’s engineering company to come up with a reasonable settlement. Mr. Mohr mentioned that he
is hoping to receive reimbursement from the August flooding in the near future.

Tami Wenning — Assessor presented revised reassessment contract that includes state requirements including new
dates. Mr. Nobbe moved to sign the addendum to the reassessment agreement with Ad Valorem, Mr. Richards
seconded and Mr. Buening concurred.

George Metz — Decatur County Cemetery Commission requested funding from County Council last week to clean up
the Old Rossburg Cemetery. Mr. Richards moved to allow the cemetery commission to spend monies in
Commissioners Cemetery Renovation Budget for 2009, Mr. Nobbe seconded and Mr. Buening concurred.

Andy Scholle — Surveyor provided information from the GIS/IT meeting with discussions of producing a revised county
maps. Mr. Scholle will contact companies for quotes.

Mr. Richards moved to approve the lien release for Nina West, Mr. Nobbe seconded and Mr. Buening concurred.
Payroll Claims and Accounts payable claims were approved.

With nothing else to come before the Commissioners Mr. Nobbe moved to recess, Mr. Richards seconded and Mr.
Buening concurred.

Jerome Buening, President
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